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W, THOMAS KELLAHIN TELEPHONE 505-982-4285
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September 10, 2009

VIA E-MAIL

Mr. Mark E. Fesmire, Director
Oil Conservation Division
1220 South Saint Francis Drive
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505

Re:  Request for Postponement
NMOCD Case No. 14382
Application of Chesapeake Energy Corporation for
Cancellation of a permit to drill (*APD”) issued to
COG Operating L.L.C., Eddy County, New Mexico
[Blackhawk “11” Federal Com Well No. 2-H]

Dear Mr. Fesmire:

On behalf of Chesapeake Energy Corporation (*CHK™) please postpone the referenced
casc from the September 17, 2009 docket until such time as the Division issues an order in Case
14323, a dispute over another permit issued to COG OEcratmg L.L.C. for the Blackhawk “11™
Federal Com Well No. 1-H that was heard on August 20",

cc by email to J. Scott Hall, Esq., attorney for COG Operating
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